Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 16th January 2006

Held at 22 Queen Square
Present: Kevin Kane, Laura Jones, Matthew Moodie, Scott Mackay, Laura Mackay, Andrew Downie, Stephen Lamb, Lesley MacCallum

1.
Welcome and Apologies
Kevin welcomed the group to the meeting and Laura passed on apologies from Joanna Murphy and Stuart Masterton.

2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
November's minutes were modified and actions were followed up.  It was agreed, in the absence of Joanna, to reorder the meeting to cover the finances first, then communications and to discuss traffic and matters arising at the end.

3.
Finance
The current balance is £1251.94. With adjustments for cheques not cashed etc the true balance is £114.58.

We spent £594 on calendars and have sold 35 (£175). 60 have been given away to friends, MP, MSP etc.

We spent £300 on a piper, £94 on a PA and £49 on whisky etc for the bells. Total £443.

The December newsletter cost £186 with £150 for layout.

£154 was spent on the Christmas party.

Joanna has entered negotiations with two volunteers for the treasurer post and a new treasurer should be in place by February.

It was agreed we need to look at new methods of generating revenue.

4.
Communications

(i) Calendar
The final result was professional and Kevin felt the new format was better but sales have not been as high as we'd hoped. It was agreed that we need to embark on calendar preparations earlier in the year to make sales at Bungo In The Back Lanes. It was also agreed that we needed to have more outlets to sell the calendar through. Lesley MacCallum suggested approaching Remedy, which Laura agreed to do, but it was agreed that retail sales points should have been organised before the calendar was published.

ACTION: Laura to ask Remedy to stock calendars and agree on a price.
(ii) Newsletter

It was agreed the December newsletter had not been a great success. Laura outlined the following problems:

a) The designer failed to deliver the fonts on time to the printers. This put the printing behind by 3 days. The knock-on effect meant we had to give a half-page advert away free and meant distributors who had volunteered in advance were unable to deliver.

b) Laura had to organise distribution. On top of the calendars, moving house and Christmas this proved impossible. Not all streets were delivered to and because of the timeliness of the advertising it quickly got to the point where readers were commenting on the late delivery.

Kevin also suggested that the newsletter was published rather too late in December and suggested going back to publishing a newsletter in November and printing a flyer for Bungo At The Bells.

Stephen and Andrew have offered to take over distribution of the newsletter.

Laura's planning the next newsletter for late February. It was suggested by Kevin that it should include another plug for Friends Of Strathbungo to generate cash.

ACTION: Laura, Joanna and Helen to pass on distribution information to Andrew and Stephen.

5.
Events
Bungo at the Bells
It was agreed this had been a community success, if not a financial one. The costs this year were too high to be sustained and it was considered that the music downloaded by Lesley might have been sufficient for the event to be a success.

Spring Coffee Break

It was agreed the coffee break should be held in early March to coincide with a farmer's market. The March farmers' markets are on the 4th and the 18th. It was agreed an early date would be best. This will also provide an opportunity to consult with the community about the 20's Plenty scheme and other traffic management issues in advance of the AGM

ACTION: Treasurer to book and pay for hall on 4th March

ACTION: Laura to write article in newsletter and/or flyer

GOYA

This biannual arts event was described to newer members. There was a lack of enthusiasm for this event among committee members. While it is high profile and does play to the strengths of the area's artistic community, it is an organisational nightmare, requires contacts and does not generate much income, particularly as the venues tend not to pass on a share of their profits. It was felt that unless someone outside the committee was keen to take on the organisation of the event, it would be impossible to arrange.

ACTION: Laura to contact Kay and Sharon to discuss the event.

6. 
Traffic

Kevin outlined the content of the meeting with Robert Booth of Land Services on 30th November. He also showed the committee the letter received from Land Services on 2nd December. The hour-long meeting was very successful and lead to positive developments in the following areas:

· 20's Plenty Scheme

· Road Signage

· Street Lighting

· Convex (Angled) Parking

· Access Problems At The Junction Of Nithsdale Road/Nithsdale Street

· Right-Turn From Nithsdale Road Into Moray Place

· Overgrown Hedges

· Access Difficulties For Emergency Services And Cleansing Vehicles

· Closure Of Private Lanes

· Pilot proposal to upgrade to an adoptable standard the northern lane between Marywood Square and Queen Square

Using a plan of the area the committee discussed each of these issues in turn.

ACTION: Laura to draft reply to Robert Booth in liaison with Kevin, Andrew and Stephen

ACTION: Stephen to mark up the plan to send along with the letter

ACTION: Stephen to investigate the possibility of convex parking using the technical specifications given.

ACTION: Stephen to send package on Back Lanes Pilot under separate cover.
6. 
AOB

· The pink phone box is now red once more, thanks to BT

· Stephen had carried out a video survey of drainage in the back lanes. It appears that there is good public drainage, which should reduce the project's cost.

· Joanna wanted the committee to know that Alice had been involved in a car accident on Pollokshaws Rd. The committee were relieved to hear she suffered no major injuries but shocked at the reckless behaviour of the driver of the car (who was reading a book while driving through a red light on the pedestrian crossing) and their failure to stop. There is a building catalogue of anecdotal evidence of dangerous driving, but little can be done without police involvement.

· Lesley is writing to Network Rail regarding the fence on the railway line that they are yet to repair and which has lead to children trespassing on the line. Laura suggested Lesley contact Helen Good who had corresponded with NR regarding Japanese knotweed.

The next committee meeting will be on February 20th, 

hopefully in the snug at 1901. Laura to confirm.

